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Freedom of Information request reference number: 6425.1 

Date of response: 04 April 2022 

Request: 

Downhurst Residential Care Home 
The fire safety officer attended Downhurst Residential Care Home, and an enforcement was issued. 
I am asking if you may be able to provide me with the online report submitted by the manager at 
Downhurst Residential Care Home, including the date please. 

Response: 

We received a contact form from Downhurst on 26 June 2021.  The LFB conducted a Fire Safety Audit 
at the premises in August 2021. 

The result of the audit confirmed failures to comply with the Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2005 
(RRO) were found and, as a result, an enforcement notice was served on the premises. 

The LFB publish details of any enforcement notices online, through our public notices webpage. 

Details of the enforcement notice served to Downhurst, 76 Castlebar Road, W5 (on 16 August 2021) 
can be accessed through the following link: 

https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/community/public-notices/public-notice-detail/?id=6990 

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 
about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website. 

https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/community/public-notices/
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